



Physical Security Interoperability Alliance

PLAI Working Group Meeting Minutes June 10, 2015

Conference Call Details		(862) 902-0260	Access Code : 9173975
Australia	(08) 9520 3110	Netherlands	084 001 0003
Austria	0820 987601	South Korea	0160 -0-1073
Austria	0820 444599	United Kingdom	0844 410 0400 - 5p/min
Belgium	070 27 00 01	United Kingdom	8545508 - 15p/min
Germany	01805 016070 - 0.15€/min	United States	(605) 475-4120

Reminder of PSIA Operating Policy

Antitrust

The discussion should not address market allocation, pricing, or similar anticompetitive matters.

Intellectual Property

If a participant knows his or her company has patent claims that cover a portion of the spec or standard under discussion, he or she is obligated to disclose those claims, and the company must either agree to negotiate RAND (Reasonable and Non-Discriminatory) license terms or the WG will have to try to work around the claims (and the company may be asked not to participate further if this happens repeatedly).

Agenda:

1. Minutes of last meeting
2. Implementation Guide – check in on progress
3. ASIS
 - a. Commercial strategy document
 - b. Meeting room plans
 - c. Interim webinar
4. Any other business
5. Next meeting/time

Attendance:

- David Bunzel, PSIA
- Darren Bain, RightCrowd
- Shayne Bates, Microsoft Global Security
- Mohammad Soleimani, Kastle Systems
- Peter Thomas, Gallagher
- Josh Jackson, Stanley



Discussion:

- Meeting opened at 5:05pm EST
- Gallagher has requested documents and other information for their work on the Implementation Guide. This was discussed and Mohammad will be checking on the availability or details of some of these items
 - The latest PSIA specification documents (for references)
 - The latest XML schema for the PLAI structures
 - The PLAI entities for the schema (.NET structures for serialization)
 - The latest agent for retesting
 - The new test tool also for testing
- PLAI website – work still required on this to make it more accessible and informative – vendors wanting to implement PLAI adapters should be able to see and follow the path to completing that. Having responses to the FAQ and the revised implementation guide will be important inputs to this update of the web site
- ASIS planning
 - The questions discussed at the last meeting were documented and distributed to a number of members. Some of these have been completed and are being collated. **The remaining responses are requested by COB Friday 12th June (or advisement of when they will be provided).**
 - Mohammad and Dave advised on the outcome of discussions at the PSIA board meeting on Tuesday 9th June in Denver
 - A key part of the outcomes was not to just provide a re-hash of the demonstration provided at ISC West but rather to provide a means by which PLAI is used to track where people have been (across member vendor stands) across the show
 - The idea floated was that when people register for the PLAI event they will be sent a means of getting a mobile credential that they can then use at a designated reader when they go to any of the member vendor stands. When they then attend the PLAI meeting they will be able to see where they have been at the show and a prize will potentially be offered for anyone who has been to all of the stands
 - Concerns were raised about communication reliability issues at conferences and the need to limit the number of stands this is provided at to try and bolster the likely success of the process
 - The main target of the ASIS PLAI event is customers (consumers)
 - Mohammad also discussed the proposition that PLAI be recognized as a box providing external systems (IoT etc.) with location information (based on PACS access location)
 - Who is where and when
 - This should be seen as a standard approach for a secure internet pipe of location information that can be used for subsequent process in other systems that need this information
 - Darren asked the question as to whether or not the Location information feed was now of more prominence in our efforts than the rest of the PLAI offering? Mohammad answered that Identity and Credential are enablers for the rest of the PLAI profile, and are important still



- A copy of the PPTX from ISC West will be included with these minutes to provide further detail around the ideas raised for other systems this could interact with
- Mohammad also provided an update on the progress of the Test Tools
 - Only a few remaining bugs that are being worked on currently
 - Test Tools will then be available for PLAI testing under current schema
 - Discussion about the availability of the tools occurred and it was referred to further PSIA board discussion for issues around approvals and monetization and membership
- Meeting closed at 6:07pm EST

New/Open Action Items:

- (opened 4/29/2015) Update website with verbiage on how to get more details on PLAI and how to progress an implementation (**Darren/Debbie/Dave Bunzel**)
- (opened 3/4/15) Microsoft to check on availability of LDAP/Active Directory expert to bless our efforts and confirm we are on the right track. Ongoing discussion.
- (opened 4/29/2015) PLAI Implementation guide development – in progress for end of June - Steve Bell/Peter Thomas
- (opened 5/13/2015) Dave Bunzel and Darren to progress discussions to determine the response on the PLAI agent and advise

Closed Action Items

Closed action items will be removed after 1 week of appearing as closed in the minutes

- None

Next Meeting: July 8, 2015 5pm EST